Saugeen Mobility -

From: )

Sent: June 20, 2024 2:53 AM

To: Saugeen Mobility - Dispatch
Subject: RE: Saugeen Mobility

Hello Angela,
I hope all is well.

| wanted to express my, our families gratitude, for the services of Saugeen Mobility that my Dad, Gilbert used.
Since returning home to Grey Bruce in Spring 2016 after a devasting car accident not far from the farm in December
2015, Saugeen Mobility was there to assist Dad. In the early years the assistance to get to/from his therapy
appointments certainly contributed to his increased mobility and quality of life. But even greater, was the long term
ability to get Dad home to the farm. This was for all of us the meeting spot, the place where we could best be our family
for our visiting together. This is home and the ability to get Dad back to the place he loved, where he could find some
reprieve from long term care and | would say be himself was important for him, for all of us.

Dad passed away the evening of 10-June at Lee Manor. Saugeen Mobility last brought him home on Saturday, 25-May,

Thank you for the service that Saugeen Mobility provides to our community and thank you for the tremendous drivers
that transported Dad. They were always so respectful, polite, kind, and just friendly. Wonderful people. 1 would like to
be able to say thanks to each of them individually, but in lieu of being able to do that, please share this with them.
Please express our families gratitude to the Board of Saugeen Mobility for their support.

Thank you,
lan.
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